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 ‘Nurturing aspirations, celebrating individuality, fulfilling potential’

    








6th September 2016
Dear Parents




Letter 1
We hope you have had a lovely summer. Thank you to all the parents and children who gave us gifts at the end of term.  It is very much appreciated. 
Head Teachers

As you know, Mrs. Burton was appointed as Head Teacher last term and will take up this role full-time in January. This term Mrs. Wolfe will be Acting Head Teacher from Monday to Wednesday, and Mrs. Burton will be Acting Head Teacher on Thursday and Friday. We are working closely together on all management issues, so please speak to either of us at any time!
Thank- you from Mr. Bartholomew

Thank you for the wonderful presents I received at the end of term. The beautiful photograph is displayed in my new office and I had a great time spending the voucher! With many thanks, Sam Bartholomew
Classes this year

Classes this year are organised as follows:

Class 1

Mrs. Burton 




             Reception and Y1 
Class 2

Mrs. Middleton 
                                                     Y2 and Y3  

Class 3

Mrs. Nolan 




             Y4, Y5 and Y6
                           Mrs. Bird                                                                            Y4 (mornings)
Mrs. Bird will teach Year 4 Maths and English each morning in the De Mauley room. 

Mrs. Dugdale will teach in each class one afternoon a week to cover PPA.
Class 1 will be supported by Mrs. Reed (Monday – Thursday) and Mrs. Ward (Friday). Ms. Flood will support Class 2 and Mrs. Cook will support Class 3 on four mornings. Mrs. Clarke, supported by Mrs. Cook will teach PE in Class 2 and 3 (Monday and Tuesday afternoons). 

Outside space
The work to improve our outside space continues. We would like to thank Rob Ewens and Phil Cook for coming in at the weekend and doing a final tidy before term starts- everything looks neat and tidy!
The bark in the adventure playground has been replaced by a soft,recycled rubber surface. This has been funded by the PTA and we thank them for all their marvellous fundraising efforts. 

At the end of the summer, two raised beds were moved to outside Class 2 for use by Class 2 and 3. Now a sand pit and mud pit (for digging!) have been created in the garden area and in November we will also have a willow den. We know that these additions will be really enjoyed by the children during playtimes and request that all children only use these during the school day, when they are supervised by staff. 
Before and after school, we respectfully ask parents and children to stay on the playground. Thank-you for your co-operation.
School Dinners
School Dinners cost £2.40. Cheques should be made payable to “Gloucestershire County Council” – no cash. Please pay in advance on a Monday. As you will appreciate, if we can collect payment on just one day, it  frees up some of Mrs. Mackenzie’s valuable time. Thank you for your help with this. 

If your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2, then your child is entitled to a free hot school dinner. Your child will need to order each morning. 

There is a new school dinner menu attached. Your children will need to make the following choice:

Option 1 or Option 2, or a jacket potato with a variety of fillings. (Yellow – cheese, Blue – baked beans, Green – tuna, Coronation chicken – Red, Chicken mayo – Purple).
School newsletter 
Newsletters will be sent out each Tuesday. All school newsletters will be numbered and we will continue to use Parentmail to send out newsletters. 
Please be assured that ParentMail® is registered with the Data Protection Registrar and guarantees that all information you provide will be kept private and will not be passed on to any other organisation. 
Daily arrangements

Mrs Wolfe or Mrs Burton will be on the playground to welcome you from 8.35am. You are welcome to arrive earlier but you do need to supervise your own children and stay on the playground. The doors will open and children can enter their classrooms. Doors close at 8.45am. Please can we remind you that your children need to be in school by 8.45am. 

School finishes 3.00pm and the children will be brought out to you on the playground. If your child is being collected by a different adult, please notify the class teacher.

Curriculum information
Each class teacher will send home a letter detailing weekly organisation, homework timetable etc. by the end of the week. Please can we ask that children only use book bags as the corridors became cramped last year with larger bags. Thank you. 
Value of the term

This term in Collective Worship we will be thinking about Friendship. For each value, we have an example from the Bible, central to the value. For friendship, we will use Luke’s Gospel from the New Testament and the Book of Samuel from the Old Testament.  
It has become a tradition at Hatherop that children bring in stories from home that demonstrate the value of the term, so if you have any stories at home that can be shared during collective worship then, please bring them in.
Questions we will be asking the children to reflect on are: 
What makes a good friend?

Who are your friends?

Why are they your friends? 

How do you help your friends? 

How can we show we are friends again if a friend lets us down?

The prayer we are going to use to help us is:

Heavenly Father, thank you for our friends. Help us to know how to help them when they are finding things difficult. O Lord hear our prayer
Lord Jesus, thank you for all the people who bring us happiness through their friendship. Help us to find ways to show them how much we think of them. O Lord hear our prayer
Holy Spirit, help us to make our school a place where we can trust each other and build lasting friendships. O Lord hear our prayer. Amen

Reception parents
Reception children start this week, (Thursday 8th September). Parents of Reception children are welcome to come into Class 1 to settle their children in. 

Fruit snack

Reception, Year 1, 2 and 3 will be provided with a fruit snack each playtime. Year 4, 5 and 6 children are welcome to bring in their own fruit snack at playtime.

Parking reminder
Please can we remind everyone that in the interest of the children’s safety, the area between the school arch and our boundary with the Owens (Sharringtons) is a “No Parking” zone when the children arrive and depart from school.

Attendance
While we hope parents will avoid taking children out of school for appointments, sometimes this is unavoidable for hospital visits, music exams etc. If your child has to leave school for such a reason, please can you sign them out (and in) in the office. The attendance policy is available on the school website. If you would like to receive a hard copy, please contact the school office. The school attendance has increased year on year and we hope that this can continue. 
New Entrants September 2017
If you have (or know of) a child who will be five years of age during the next school year (i.e. born between 1st  September 2012 and 31st  August 2013) and whose parents may be considering sending him/her to Hatherop Primary, please contact us, even if  they are still undecided.  If you are a current parent with a younger sibling, please inform us too so that they are not missed off the list! It is essential that we inform the Local Authority that the child exists, so that the parents can be included in communication from them about how to apply for school places.
Year 6 pupils : Secondary Transfer September 2017
All Year 6 pupils will bring home a letter this week with information about how to make an on-line application for their transfer to secondary school. If you do not have access to the internet, please let us know and we can give you a printed form. All applications, whether made electronically or on paper, must be made no later than the closing date of 31st October 2016. We therefore encourage you to make your application sooner rather than later!
Free School Meals online portal flier -  Reception and Year 3 pupils
All children in Reception and Year 3 will bring home a flier promoting the Free School Meals online portal. If you receive a qualifying benefit, the school is entitled to extra funding under the Pupil Premium (even if your child is currently in Reception, Year 1 and 2 and therefore receives a Universal Infant Free School meal).
Please contact us if you would like more information about this matter.
Vaccine Update/Reminder
We have been asked to draw your attention to the following reminder.
To give your child the best protection against Measles, Mumps and Rubella a child needs two doses.  This is because the vaccine does not always work fully the first time. Therefore if your child has not had a second MMR as part of pre-school vaccines, we would encourage you to do this now by contacting your GP/Practice Nurse.  Children in year 1, 2 & 3 are also eligible for a flu vaccine this year. Further information can be accessed from the following website http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/pages/vaccination-schedule-age-checklist.aspx
 HEADLICE-PLEASE CHECK!

We have had a case of headlice reported. Please check your children’s hair. Thank-you.

Hatherop C of E Primary School After School Club
We hope many parents will continue to use this excellent facility. As you know, Mrs. Palmer and Mrs. Mackenzie left their roles as play leader and play assistant at the end of the summer term. We are hoping to appoint a new play leader and play assistant shortly. In the meantime, there will continue to be two members of staff each evening working at the After School Club from 3.05pm – 5pm. Ms M. Flood is the Senior Play leader and will be the play leader in charge on three days each week and Mrs R. Hartsthorn will be the play assistant from Tuesday – Friday. We will notify you of the new appointments as soon as possible.

The After School Club is open to all children from Hatherop Primary School. Advance bookings are encouraged as this makes administration much easier. Thank-you for your co-operation with this. A booking form is attached.  

Guitar lessons start Wednesday 14th September  
Yours sincerely,

Mrs. C. Burton and Mrs. C. Wolfe
Acting Head Teachers
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